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South  Canterbury  
Athletics  Meet 

Congratulations to Cody Kereopa, Saxon 
McNoe and Kyal Dickson who competed in 
the SCPSA on Tuesday.   
 
It was such a hot day and they performed 
really well against awesome competitors from 
various schools. 
 
Cody Kereopa was 3rd in Discus. 
 
Kyal Dickson was 2nd in Baseball Throw, and 
3rd in Shot Put. 
 
Saxon McNoe was 2nd in Discus and 3rd in 
200m final. 
 
Well Done! 



 
 

From Across the Principal’s Desk 

Start of 2018                                         Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 
                                        Kia Ora Tatou 
 
                                        This is our last newsletter 
for 2017.  We have all been so busy that I know 
our students are looking forward to the end of 
the school year and the opportunity for a little 
relaxation.  This week we’ve had students        
attending Athletics sports and students away at 
Year 7 Camp.  I had the privilege of popping up 
to camp a couple of times and I am seriously     
impressed at the opportunities the students have 
there.  Everyone seemed to be having a great 
time – including the staff. 
 
Buildings  
With our new buildings still at the forefront of 
our vision (even though the process is taking far 
longer than we would like!), we are making plans 
for the removing of some of our buildings.  One 
of the buildings that is to be removed over     
summer is our Whare.  We are very aware that 
many people in our wider community feel a     
kinship with this space, and are inviting all who 
would like to attend to a Poroporoaki to bless 
and farewell the building on December 17th at     
6 p.m.  As long as the weather is fine we will use 
the Whare and the space outside it for the        
ceremony.  If it is wet we will move into the 
school library.  We will welcome all attending to 
share kai with us afterwards.  Please see the      
invitation later in this newsletter. 
 
Awards Ceremony 
As I have reminded you in our past few         
newsletters, 11 a.m. on the morning of 12th      
December is our Prize-giving.  Later that evening 
is our Awards Ceremony.  This is when we will    
celebrate the 2017 achievements of our             
students.  I encourage you all to come along and 
help us acknowledge their effort, their hard 
work and their participation. 
 
He waka eke noa. Na  
to  rourou, na  taku 
rourou ; ka ora ai te 
iwi 
Nga mihi.  
 
Tina Johnson 
Principal 

2018  TERM  DATES 
Term 1        Mon 29th Jan— Fri 13th April 2018 
Term 2        Mon 30th April—Fri 6th July 2018 
Term 3        Mon 23rd July—Fri 28th Sept 2018 
Term 4        Mon 15th Oct—Wed 12th Dec 2018 

2018  STATIONERY  LISTS 
All 2018 stationery lists will be available on our 
website or via the  links on our facebook page.   

Thursday  
25th January 

School Office opens * 
* Please note there are some days/times 
the office will be closed due to staff  
training.  Check our facebook page for 
details 

Monday  
29th  January 

Year 11 to 13 Course      
Confirmation 

Tuesday  
30th January 

Senior Mentor day 

Wednesday      
31st January 

8.30 a.m. to 3.10 p.m.  
Year 7 and Senior mentors 

6 p.m. – Year 7 BBQ 

Thursday  
1st February 

Whole school 

Friday 
2nd February 

Whole School 

Monday  
5th February 

No school – long weekend 
extended for Waitangi Day 

Tuesday  
6th February 

Waitangi Day – no school 

Wednesday 
7th February 

Mihi Whakatau - 
Welcome to all new students 
and staff 



WEEKLY   
CARE  CARD  DRAW  
 
27th November 2017 
Mia Andreassend 
 

FOR  YOUR  CALENDAR 

December 11 OED Day,  Year 10 

 12  Senior Returns Day 
 Day Prizegiving 11 am 
 Evening Awards 

Ceremony 7.00pm 

 15 Kilt Fitting   3 -4pm 
Last day for Kilt Orders 

 17 6pm Poroporoaki to bless 
and farewell our Whare  

AWARDS  CEREMONIES 
Tuesday 12th December is the date of our annual Awards 

Ceremonies; our celebrations of student academic, sporting 

and cultural success.  

Students will attend school in the morning, with Year 7 to 10 

students beginning school at the usual 8.30, and senior         

students attending at 9.30.  At 11.00 we will be holding our 

“Day Prizegiving” where we will celebrate sports, cultural and 

some academic achievements.  Students will be released to go 

home after that ceremony, then will return at 6.45 for the 

evening Awards Ceremony.    

 

Parents/family/whanau are welcomed to both events. 

 

The ‘free’ afternoon is in lieu of attending in the evening. All 

students are expected to attend the awards night unless the 

school receives a letter of explanation from the parent/

caregiver prior to the event. Students who do not attend will 

be regarded as truant and will be expected to make up the 

time missed.    Students attend in full uniform. 

WANTED 
White Water-based Paint 
Our groundsman would love any             
donations of unwanted white water
-based paint—Any brand, Any 
age—for use in marking of fields.   
If you have any spare, please drop off to the school 
office. 

SMOKE  FREE  ENVIRONMENT 
A reminder of our policy, as adopted by the  
Opihi College Board of Trustees in 2015: 
Smoking is banned on school grounds by staff, 
students or visitors; and this includes all         
artificial smoking devices (such as e-cigarettes 
and vaping devices). 

THANK  YOU! 
Many times we are supported by some wonderful local 
businesses!  We would like to acknowledge their          
support , and encourage our Opihi families to remember 
to shop local!   

Displaying their Technology projects are Zac Campbell &  Dylan Donehue  

FAREWELL 
Opihi College is sadly farewelling our cleaning staff at the 
close of the school year: 
Elva Brogden 
Hamish Deam 
Richard Hopkinson  
Leonie Deam 
We would like to thank them for 
their many years of hard work. 
 
Miss Stark is beginning a one year leave of absence, to 
return in 2019. 



PRE-LOVED  
SHORTS  FOR  
SALE 

$5 per pair 
The school has  
limited numbers of black 
elastic waist shorts suitable for PE to sell.   These 
shorts are a unisex style and in as new condition.  
Sizes range from 12 –14 and XS to XXL.   

OPIHI  COLLEGE  CAPS 
We’ve added a cap to our school 
uniform lineup.   
Available now at the school  
office for $10 each.  A sample is 
available to try on. 

Modelling the new Opihi College caps: (Front)  Paul Shrestha,  Fergus Talbot. 
(Back) Dylan Donehue, Josh Crichton, Elyse Warnock,  Shalai Gibson. 



TEMUKA  SPORTS  GROUP  PRIMARY  SCHOOLS  SPORTS  
Congratulations to all the junior students who     
competed in this sports event.    

The following athletes were placed: 
 
Mia Andreassend 2nd Discus 

Anika Bagrie  1st Discus 

   1st 800m 

   3rd Shotput 

Lyndon Bennett  3rd Sprints 

Jaxson Cullen  3rd Long Jump 

Molly Davidson  3rd Discus 

   1st Shotput 

Grace Bennett  2nd Ball Throw 

Kyal Dickson  1st Long Jump 

   1st Ball Throw 

   1st Shotput 

   2nd Sprints 

   3rd High Jump 

Cameron Fikken  3rd Shotput 

Sophie Hall  1st Discus 

   3rd Ball Throw 

   3rd Shotput 

   3rd Long Jump 

Rylee Harkness  1st Shotput 

Amelia Holland  3rd Ball Throw 

Cody Kereopa  2nd Long Jump 

   2nd Sprints 

   3rd Ball Throw 

Simon Lehman  2nd Long Jump 

   3rd Sprints 

 

Kirsty McBride  1st Sprints 

Joel McCone  3rd 800m 

Laynee McDonald 3rd Discus 

   3rd Sprints 

   2nd Shotput 

Saxon McNoe  1st High Jump 

   1st Long Jump 

   1st Ball Throw 

   1st Shotput 

   1st Sprints 

   1st 800m 

Amber Moore  2nd High Jump 

Logan Pannett  2nd High Jump 

   2nd 800m 

Liam Pelvin  2nd Long Jump 

   2nd Ball Throw 

   2nd Shotput 

Ryan Sherriff-Wardell 2nd High Jump 

   2nd Shotput 

   3rd Sprints 

Anika Smith  2nd= High Jump 

   1st  Long Jump 

Sophie Stewart  1st Shotput 

   3rd Long Jump 

Bryett Taylor  2nd Discus 

   2nd Shotput 

Regan Thomas  2nd Ball Throw 

   2nd 800m 

   3rd Long Jump 

Elyse Warnock  2nd Sprints 

 

 

New Records Set: 
Molly Davidson  U11 Girls Shotput  6.58m 

Kyal Dickson  12+ Boys Shotput  10.90m 

   12+ Boys Ball Throw  44.20m 

   12+ Boys Long Jump  4.35m 

Rylee Harkness  12+ Girls Shotput 7.32m 

Saxon McNoe  U12 Boys Shotput 11.90m 

   U12 Boys Ball Throw  41.40m 

   U12 Boys Long Jump  4.67m 

   U12 Boys High Jump 1.30m 

Anika Smith  12+ Girls Long Jump  3.20m 

Sophie Stewart  U12 Girls Shotput 7.23m 

Congratulations to you all on a great performance! 







Coming soon to Timaru! Hip Hop Summer Jam. A 
family, friendly & fun 2day dance competition for all 
ages, all dance styles during the summer school     
holidays January 2018.   A community event that      
expresses the Hip Hop culture with open floor free-
style dance sessions, All style battles (any style of 
dance), Bboy/Bgirl battles, live graffiti artists, live   
performances Prize money & Prizes also up for grabs. 
Dance Workshops taught by highly experienced and 
qualified dancers in Krumping/Animation/Ladies only 
workshop/ Bgirl & Bboying. 

For more information contact Chantelle Litten on Fa-
cebook or 0273734544 
or chantellelitten@hotmail.com  

mailto:chantellelitten@hotmail.com


OPIHI  COLLEGE  JERSEYS 

Still Available at Kings Shoe 
Store in Temuka.  These are 

winter weight 100% wool     
jerseys and available in a variety 

of sizes for $99 each. 

WHITE  BLOUSES 

The junior white blouses are 
being phased out over a two 

year period.  Junior Girls are   
allowed to continue to wear the 

white blouse until the end of 

2019. 

SUMMER  AND  WINTER  

UNIFORM 
Please note there is no longer a 

designated summer and winter 
uniform.  Students can choose 

on a daily basis which uniform 

items they will wear. 




